

## Talbot County Board of Commissioners 35 West Madison Street, P.O. Box 155 Talbotton, Georgia 31827

September 14, 2022

The Talbot County Board of Commissioners held a Public Hearing, Wednesday, September 14, 2022, at 9:00 a.m., at the Talbot County Board of Commissioners Office, located at 35 West Madison Street, Talbotton, GA.

Chair Sher'Londa Walker, Commissioner Ken Chapman, and Commissioner Larry Sparks were in attendance. Also in attendance were Carol Ison, County Manager, Ronnie Hendricks, Assistant County Manager, and Jona Gibson, County Clerk.

Chair Walker called the Public Hearing to order at 9:00 a.m. and stated that the purpose of the Hearing was to discuss the Fiscal Year End (FYE) 2023 Proposed Budget. The proposed budget amount is \$8,408,007.30. This amount reflects a balanced budget.

The FYE2023 Budget shows an increase of \$568,375.00 from the FYE2022 Budget. The Commissioners questioned the increase in the Sheriff's budget for FYE2023. The amount is \$165,000.00. \$109,000.00 of the increase is due to salaries and benefits for the Sheriff's Department.

One person was present for the Hearing but had no comment or opposition to the Budget as presented.

County Manager, Carol Ison, reminded the Commissioners that the second and final Public Hearing to adopt the FYE2023 Budget would be held on September 22, 2022, at 10:00 a.m.

There being no further discussion, the Hearing was closed at 9:05 a.m.

Sher'Londa Walker, Chairman

Conul Don

Carol Ison, County Manager

10-10-2022